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What a huge turnout at 

our 40th Anniversary 

last month! As you will 

see on page 5, there was 

so much going on. Lots 

of pictures were taken 

so that we will have a 

great account of the 

evening. Along with the 

5 crates filled with food 

for Winnipeg Harvest, 

the members filled the 

jar with another $83.00 

as a cash donation. 

Can you believe those 

numbers on page 7? Iôm 

talking about the 

members who donated 

in celebration of their 

years with a stoma. 

Weôre continuing this 

event so that we can get 

more money for the 

audio & video 

equipment. Letôs hear 

about the years you and 

your stoma have been 

together. Can anybody 

beat Evelynôs 66 years?  

This issue is a good 

example why you 

should sign up to get 

your newsletter via 

email as it is in glorious 

colour and the pictures 

show up better! Email: 

woainfo@mts.net to 

give us permission to 

do so. It will help us 

financially as well.  

A question from a new 

ostomate at our meeting 

inspired the article on 

page 9, re: ñNoiseò. We 

know that if one person 

is asking the question 

there is always 

someone who is too shy 

to do so. And, then,  

there are the MANY 

who benefit from the 

answers.  

Kim has been setting up 

our WOA display in the 

malls the last few days. 

This is in part to bring 

awareness out during 

ñWorld Ostomy Day

(s)ò and promote the 

Fundraiser which is 

happening in just a few 

days. There will be a 

report and pictures in 

the next issue.  

Whew! So much to say 

and so little room to do 

so. What a great 

problem! Keep well! 

 Lorrie  
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WHO WILL EAT ALL THIS FOOD? 

FALL  

GREETINGS! 

A few years ago, I visited a gentleman in hospital after his ostomy surgery. 

He was recovering very well and was excited about going home. As the 

hospital staff said to him: ñJohn, you are doing great. Just keep on doing 

what youôre doing.ò 

Two months later, I called John to invite him to our monthly meeting. His 

wife answered the phone and said that John had no energy and was too 

weak to attend. Repeated invitations got the same response. Finally, I con-

vinced John and his wife to attend the Christmas auction and banquet.  

We greeted John and his wife at the door and introduced them to a few oth-

er members. Seeing all the delicious food spread out on the banquet tables 

immediately caught their attention. But, they asked, where was the food for  

the ostomatesò What would John eat?  (Continued on Page 8) 



 

UOA OF CANADA MISSION STATEMENT 
The United Ostomy Association of Canada Inc. is a volunteer-based organization dedicated to assisting all persons  

facing life with gastrointestinal or urinary diversions by providing emotional support, experienced and practical help, 

instructional and informational services through its membership, to the family unit, associated care givers and the general public.  

WHO WE ARE 

 

   The Winnipeg Ostomy Association, Inc. (WOA), is af-

filiated with the United Ostomy Association of Canada, 

Inc. (UOAC), a volunteer-based organization dedicated 

to assisting all persons facing life with gastrointestinal or 

urinary diversions by providing emotional support, expe-

rienced and practical help, instructional and informa-

tional services through its membership, to the family 

unit, associated care givers and the general public.  

   Members receive the UOACôs magazine, Ostomy Cana-

da, the Chapter Newsletter, Inside Out, and the benefits 

of meeting fellow persons with ostomies at our regular 

meetings. 

   The WOA is a not-for-profit registered charity and 

welcomes bequests and donations.  

VISITING SERVICE 

 

   Upon the request of a patient, the WOA will provide a 

visitor for ostomy patients. The visits can be pre or post 

operative or both. The visitor will have special training 

and will be chosen according to the patientôs age, gender, 

and type of surgery. A visit may be arranged by calling 

the Visiting Coordinator or by asking your Doctor or 

Enterostomal Therapist (ET). There is no charge for this 

service.  

WOA visitors do not give medical advice.  

MEETINGS 

 

   All persons with ostomies, spouses, family 

members, interested members of the medical 

profession and the general public are  

welcome to attend our meetings and social  

functions.  

   Chapter meetings are held from Sep-

tember through May, except December, in Room 203 of 

the SMD Building, 825 Sherbrook Street, Winnipeg, MB, 

beginning at 7:30pm on the 4th Wednesday, of the month. 

There are no scheduled chapter meetings in June, July 

or August. A Christmas party is held in December.  

Free Parking is in the SMD parking lot to the south of 

the building. You must enter the lot off McDermott Ave.  
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!ǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ 
ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƴƴƛǇŜƎ hǎǘƻƳȅ 
!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΣ LƴŎΦΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǎŜ 
ǘƻ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘ ȅƻǳǊ 9ƴǘŜǊƻǎǘƻƳŀƭ ¢ƘŜǊŀǇƛǎǘ ƻǊ 5ƻŎǘƻǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Wed. Oct. 24: Chapter Meeting-Rap Ses-

sions with the ETs. 

 

Wed. Nov. 28: Chapter Meeting 

 

Sun. Dec. 2: CHRISTMAS PARTYðMasonic  

CentreðDinner 1:00 pm 
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ƻŦ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ hǎǘƻƳȅ /ŀƴŀŘŀ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜΦ 
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¢ƘŜ 9ŘƛǘƻǊΣ LƴǎƛŘŜ hǳǘ 
ммлмτул {ƴƻǿ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 
²ƛƴƴƛǇŜƎΣ a.   wо¢ лtу 
ǿƻŀƛƴŦƻϪƳǘǎΦƴŜǘ 
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ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘΦ 
 

5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ bŜȄǘ LǎǎǳŜΥ 
CǊƛŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ рΣ  нлмн 
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±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƴƴƛǇŜƎ hǎǘƻƳȅ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ²Ŝō tŀƎŜǎΥ 
ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƻǎǘƻƳȅ-ǿƛƴƴƛǇŜƎΦŎŀ 
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WELCOME 
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ANNUAL  

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

SUNDAY, DEC. 2, 2012 
 

MASONIC CENTRE 
 

   420 Corydon Ave. @ Osborne St. 
 

       Tickets:  $25.00 

Cash Bar: 12:30 pm     

Turkey Dinner: 1:00 pm 
 

Silent Auction:   Fun & Games: 
 

Entertainment:  

Harlequin Barbershop  

Quartet 
 

 

Tickets available at:  

Oct. & Nov. chapter meetings  

 

OR  

contact Jan Dowswell @ 254-3735 
 

Donôt Miss Out! 



 

David George Page 
 April 23, 2011 to August 2, 2011 

 

     As an ordained Anglican minister Dave served in several parishes in northern Manitoba 

and Saskatchewan in the 1980s. In the late 1990s Dave joined the Winnipeg Ostomy Asso-

ciation (WOA). Within months of becoming a member, Dave stepped into the role of Pres-

ident of the WOA in September 1996. The Ostomy Association (both locally and national-

ly) was very dear and close to him. He was very much involved in lobbying government 

on different issues and was part of the group that finally convinced government to cut all 

user fees for Manitoba ostomates.  

     During the nine years as President he had the opportunity to attend every United Ostomy Association of 

Canada (UOAC) Annual Conference except one since the first meeting held in Canada in 1997. After nine 

years as President he stepped aside. He then served another 6 years as Past President and as the editor of the 

WOA newsletter Inside/Out from Dec. 2003 till his hospitalization in Jan. 2011. He also served as a Board 

member for UOAC when his health allowed.  Dave was a passionate and dedicated member of the Winnipeg 

Ostomy Association (WOA). 

     On August 19, 2012, at the UOAC Conference in Toronto, Lorrie Pismenny, President of the Winnipeg 

Ostomy Association was asked to accept the  Friends of Ostomates Worldwide Canada Allen M. Porter 

award posthumously on behalf of Dave Page.      The inscription reads: 

 

Allan Porter Memorial Award 

 

Friends of Ostomates Worldwide  

Canada 

posthumously recognizes the  

outstanding contribution made by  

by David Page  

helping ostomates Worldwide  

live a better life.  

2012. 

 

Dave had a passionðto help the under-

dog. Quite quietly, our organization began to take on his passion. Beyond the WOA & its members his energy 

was focussed on the FOWC. During this time the WOA became a regular member of the FOWC and made 

yearly donations towards the cost of the shipments of supplies overseas. It was due to his insistence that we 

maintained our relationship with the FOWC all these years, and the fact that the WOA Chapter received the 

Allan M. Porter award in 2007. Dave continued to be a champion of the FOWC during his years as President 

and Past President until his passing. Daveôs passion has affected us all and it shows by the number of calls 

Helmut and his team receives for pick ups, by how our storage room is bursting at the seams, and the fact that 

we recently sent three pallets of supplies to the collection depot in Ontario.  

The FOWC was started in Canada in 1983 by Maria Siegl in conjunction with the Friends of the International 

Ostomy Association in the USA. In 1986 FIOA (Canada) was incorporated and given a charitable number. In 

1988, the name was changed to FOW (Canada) to eliminate confusion in the international community.  

Friends of Ostomates Worldwide Canada, or FOWC, presents an award each year to individuals or organiza-

tions whose volunteerism has helped to further the goal of FOWC: to assist those less fortunate in other coun-

tries by supplying ostomy products and information.  

Today, we are proud to bring home ñThe Allan M. Porter Awardò in honour of David George Page. 

A job well done, Dave! 
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FOWC President, Lorne Aronson, presenting 
the Allan Porter award to Lorrie Pismenny  

Photo courtesy of Rosemary Gaffray 

Daveôs picture and his award ñarrives  homeò - 
Photo courtesy of Cathy Zitzelsberger 
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Celebrating  
40 Years! 

70 plus ostomates, families, and friends had us scram-

bling for extra chairs on this very exciting evening as  

the WOA celebrated its 40th Anniversary. The even-

ing was filled with awards for supporting members; 

several first timers were welcomed;  a collection for 

Winnipeg Harvest provided 5 milk crates of food for 

the hungry; campers were present to thank the group 

for their sponsorship- talked about their experience at 

camp and showed pictures; food appeared out of the 

woodwork; more volunteers were found for the up-

coming ñKimôs Socialò and a presentation honouring 

the late Dave Page was held. Time for questions com-

pleted the evening.  

Photos courtesy: 

Cathy 

Zitzelsberger & 

Rosemary 

Gaffray 


